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Ref: WM/PQ’s/220809 
 
9th August 2022 
 
 
Deputy David Cullinane TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 
 
 
PQ 39404/22 
To ask the Minister for Health the total amount of funding allocated to community 
paramedicine for 2022; the breakdown of the allocation of such funding; and if he will make 
a statement on the matter.  
 
PQ41907/22 
To ask the Minister for Health the baseline whole-time equivalent staff required by the 
National Ambulance Service in each year from 2022 to 2026, in tabular form; the predicted 
turnover and retirement rates; the gross and net additional staff by grade required to meet 
these targets; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  
 
PQ41908/22 
To ask the Minister for Health the additional capacity requirements needed to meet 2026 
workforce requirements in terms of locations, fleet and equipment; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter.  
 
PQ41909/22 
To ask the Minister for Health his plans to train and recruit the requisite number of 
paramedics to meet the needs of the National Ambulance Service by 2026; if he has 
identified the number of graduates required in each year; and if he will make a statement 
on the matter.  
 

 
Dear Deputy Cullinane,  
 
The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested 
to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, which you 
submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  
 
PQ 39404/22 
NAS currently operates a number of Community Paramedics around the country which were 
provided for in the National Service Plan 2020 and 2021. However, the regulatory framework 
required is not currently in place to allow this model to grow beyond the pilot stage at this 
stage, hence there is no provision in the National Service Plan 2022 for additional Community 
Paramedics. 
 
The Pre Hospital Emergency Care Council (PHECC) are working to establish an appropriate 
regulatory framework at this time and in this context, NAS expects to be able to restart 
Community Paramedic development in 2023, hence an appropriate submission will be made 
for funding through the estimates process for 2023. 
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PQ41907/22 
Please see attached the workforce planning information available: 
 

 
 
PQ41908/22 
Please see attached the infrastructural planning information available: 
 

 
 
Fleet replacement and development are planned as part of a rolling 5 year programme and 
not included in the attached. 
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PQ41909/22 
The workforce planning requirements of NAS include a broad range of staff, including but not 
limited to Paramedics. As budgeting is an annual process, funding submissions can only be 
made on an annual basis.  
 
As the estimates process for 2023 is ongoing, NAS cannot confirm the numbers expected to 
be approved in 2023. We can confirm that our current capacity to commence Student 
Paramedics on the three-year degree programme in 2023 is 192 which would include both 
new developments and replacement staff. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Robert Morton, Director 
National Ambulance Service 
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